

Central Washington University LEARN. DO. LIVE.

## Associated Students of CWU Board of Directors

Equity & Services Council Meeting January 14<sup>th</sup>, 2015 Wednesday at 5:00 pm SURC 271

Call To Order: 5:06

Roll Call:

Spencer Biallas
Evelyn Briscoe
Olivia Durham
Joanna Neyens- NASA
Charlie Weber- EQUAL
Robert Zingelman- ABLE
Brandon Pangilinan- FASA
Daisy Lemus-FGSO
Beatrice Wambui- ROTARACT
Alex Thiongo- BSU
Michelle-Advisor

**Approval of Minutes:** 

Motion to approve minutes from Dec. 3, 2014 So moved by EQUAL Seconded by ROTARACT Motion Passes 4-0-0

Additions or Corrections to Agenda:

Approval of Agenda:

Motion to approve agenda So moved by MeCha Seconded by EQuAL Motion passes 4-0-0

### **Executive Board Report:**

- Chair: Spencer Biallas: This week and last week I have been talking to Olivia and Evelyn about a variety of programs for this quarter and next quarter. I have also getting back into the motion of things making sure everything moves smoothly this quarter. I have also been thinking of different programs or activities to run through my office.
- Executive Assistant: Evelyn Briscoe: This quarter I am getting back into the swing of things as well. Last quarter was a struggle for me in several regards, so this quarter, my focus is to get all of the org presidents' phone numbers and email information so that communication is able to be run a lot more smoothly.
- Community Programmer: Olivia Durham: As of lately, I have been trying to brainstorm different programs or events that I am hoping
  to host throughout the quarter. Today, I sent an email to the Ellensburg Youth and Community Center because I think that would be
  a great organization for us all to get involved with and support this quarter. My hope is to do several outreach projects, working with
  different groups off campus to bring unity among students and members of the community.
- Advisor: Michelle Cyrus: I want to remind everyone that the advisor handbook is out on the ESC website. I have given a couple of advisor handbooks to the advisors of the different organizations. I know MeCha, BSU and EQuAL each have a copy. We will also voluntarily come to your meetings and discuss the handbook, so whatever questions that you may have can be answered. John is also willing to come and talk about the funds request that has changed a little bit; it is now interactive, so that you can fill everything out online. The wrap-up report is also online and is interactive so it is really easy to fill out. I know in March and April there are a lot of conferences coming up, so if any of your orgs are wanting to attend, I would advise you to please read the advisor handbook, so you know how much time you have before you leave, especially if you are requesting funds, so you are sure to get those in on time. If you have a calendar of all your events, please get it to Evelyn as soon as possible so that she can email those out to everyone. As for upcoming events: In the CDSJ office, we have an event that is coming up a Civil Rights Exhibit will be in SURC 137 A/B on February 2-6. The exhibit is open daily and is a free event. Thursday, January 15<sup>th</sup> MLK events will be starting. On the 22<sup>nd</sup> Frozen will be playing in the SURC theatre. Elsa will be there, as well as popcorn and a book signing. The book signing starts at 5:30pm in the



Central Washington University LEARN. DO. LIVE.

# **Associated Students of CWU Board of Directors**

- o Community Clean-up
  - Spencer: I have been thinking that this spring, doing a community clean-up event would be a great idea in order to get all of the orgs together and pick up garbage while making a difference in the community.
  - Spring quarter we would do a community clean up and all of the Orgs can get together and pick up garbage.
- o Ideas?
  - Visiting a senior center is another great way to get involved in the community. This could mean just spending time with the seniors, playing games with them, or even cleaning up their yards which could be a huge help that would benefit the community greatly. Brandon says that ROTC plays games with the seniors at the senior center, we go at least once a month or every two months.
- NWSLC: Northwest Student Leadership Conference Early registration is from now until the 30<sup>th</sup>.
  - The event will be taking place from Feb. 27th through March 1st.
  - I also got another email for a Women's Leadership Conference, I will make sure to bring that next meeting as well.

### Issues/Concerns/Announcements:

- President's round table is coming up this Friday at 4:00 pm in SURC 236 in the Student Government Conference Room. We will be having pizza and also meeting with the presidents from each org, discussing last quarter and what is in store as of now and for spring
- Orgs also need to be sure that they are keeping the back room in the ASCWU office nice and tidy for everyone that uses it.

<u>Public Comments:</u> Public Comments may be submitted to Spencer Biallas in person or via email ascwucommunity@cwu.edu. Public comments may also be presented at the time of the meeting

Wambuí: We also need people to sign up for the Flash Mob for January 28th. We need as many people as possible.

### Adjournment:

Motion to adjourn So moved by ROTARACT Seconded by FASA 4-0-0 Meeting adjourned 5:38PM